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June 8, 2022
 
Chair & Board of Trustees of Nanaimo-Ladysmith
School District #068
 
Dear Board Chair McKay,
 
Re:        Delay of provincial capital funding for local projects
 
On behalf of the Official Opposition, I am writing to you today concerned about recent reports
that School Districts in Mission, Sooke and Vancouver have been informed by the provincial
government that there will be no new funding for any new major capital projects for 2022-23.
 
School Districts rely on the provincial government to come to the table and fund needed
capital projects. At a time when the government is prioritizing $1 billion for a new Royal BC
Museum (RBCM), many rightly believe those capital dollars should instead be invested in the
education system. The government’s own data shows that 250 schools in British Columbia
need replacing or seismic upgrades. In addition, while the current 55-year-old RBCM has a
Facility Condition Index (FCI) of 0.35, many schools in the province are in far worse condition
with a provincial FCI average of 0.50.
 
To fully understand the implications of provincial capital funding deferrals in the education
system, please provide me with a list of any proposed major capital projects in your School
District that have been unexpectedly turned down by the province. The Official Opposition will
continue to work with School Districts across the province to advocate that public money is
best invested in our education system.
 
Sincerely,
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Karin Kirkpatrick, MLA
West Vancouver-Capilano
Official Opposition Critic for Education, Children and Family Development & Childcare
 
 
 
 
 

This e-mail is privileged, confidential, subject to copyright, not intended for distribution, and may not be reproduced without
the authority of the sender. Along with privileged information of the organization, this email may contain confidential
personal information about students, their families or employees of NLPS. Receivers of this email are reminded that they
must not forward confidential personal information to anyone who is not authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended
message recipient, please contact the sender as soon as possible and do not disseminate, distribute or copy this email. Any
unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited.


